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	Comments


Protocol Revision Request (PRR) 779, Transparency for PSS and Full Interconnection Studies, was approved by the ERCOT Board of Directors on January 20, 2009.  PRR779 provides transparency of transmission system capabilities, including the status of Power System Stabilizer (PSS) equipment and interconnection requests.   Providing this information will assist in updating cases for stability limit studies which support the operational goal of efficient and transparent operations.  Providing the interconnection study request information will provide Market Participants with insights into the types and locations being considered for new generation for purposes of modeling and decision making.

After initial review, Nodal Protocol Revision Request (NPRR) 156 exceeds the scope of PRR779 by requesting additional data in item 1.3.1.2 (b) such as “the value of the tuning parameters (local or inter-area)” to be posted in addition to the items in PRR 779 1.3.1.2 (2).  ERCOT currently does not possess this data and would have to expend additional effort to survey Generation Owners to acquire this data.  This effort will impact nodal systems, budget and/or schedule. 

As such, the ERCOT CEO has determined that NPRR156 is not necessary prior to the Texas Nodal Market Implementation Date, and therefore should be delayed until after the Texas Nodal Market Implementation Date.  Pursuant to paragraph (6) of Protocol Section 21.11.3.1, Review and Posting of Nodal Protocol Revision Requests, the ERCOT CEO has the right to reevaluate the NPRR if the scope changes during the stakeholder review process. 
	Revised Proposed Protocol Language


None.
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